
 Saturday, December 24 — 4:00 p.m. 
 

Frank and Grace O’Brien  —  Memorial   
 

 Saturday, December 24 — 7:00 p.m. 
 

Guenter Zisler — 5th Anniversary Memorial   
 

Sunday, December 25 — 10:00 a.m. 
 

Phyllis and Gene Balinski  

Joan and David Martin —  Memorial  
 

 Saturday, December 31— 4:00 p.m. 
 

Mildred Ponterella —  Memorial   
 

 Sunday, January 1 — 10:00 a.m. 
 

Mary Masciarelli  —  Memorial  

  Saturday, December 24 - Christmas Vigil  
 

  Celebration of the Eucharist    
Church, 4:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

  

   Sunday, December 25 — Christmas Day  
    

  Celebration of the Eucharist  
  Church, 10:00 a.m.  

 

Monday, December 26 
 

 Parish Office Closed  
   Observance of Christmas   

 

Wednesday, December 28 
 

 Shawl Ministry 
   Downstairs Conference Room, 6:45 p.m.   

 

Thursday, December 29 
 

 Choir Rehearsal  
   Church, 7:00 p.m.   

 

 Saturday, December 31 - New Year’s Eve  
 

  Celebration of the Eucharist    
Church, 4:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

  

   Sunday, January 1 — Solemnity of Mary,  

Holy Mother of God  
    

  Celebration of the Eucharist  
  Church, 10:00 a.m.  
   

ST. MATTHIAS PARISH, MARLBOROUGH, MA 

Weekday Masses for the Week of December 25 
 

 
Tuesday and Friday 

 

9:00 a.m.  Downstairs Conference Room 
 

I NTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 

Office Hours for the Week of  December 25 
  

 

Tuesday and Thursday 

 9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  
 
 

 Wednesday  

9:00 a.m. — Noon 

 

The office is closed on Monday, December 26 

Merry Christmas  
 
 
 

CELEBRATION  OF THE  EUCHARIST    

W ORSHIP  BOOKLET  
 

        The Christmas Mass Worship booklet for the Feast of 

the Nativity of Christ contains all the songs and refrains for 

the Mass setting.  Please follow along and feel free to take a 

copy home with you.                                            Thank you.   

M ERRY  CHRISTMAS  FROM  ST. M ATTHIAS  PARISH   
     

 Welcome to St. Matthias Parish’s 

Celebration of the Eucharist. Together we 

will celebrate, singing in one voice, the  

praises of our new born king, Jesus Christ.   

And let’s remember to embrace the warmth 

and friendship of friends, families, and 

neighbors, as we celebrate together.   
 

May God Bless You All.   

            
 

You are encouraged to pray these readings at home during 

the week as you reflect on this Sunday’s Word and 

prepare to celebrate next week’s Eucharist. 
 

Readings for December 24,  25 – Christmas   
  
 

 Isaiah 9:1-6;  Titus 2:11-14;  Luke 2:1-14 
  

Readings for December 31, January 1 

Mary, Holy Mother of God   
  
 

  Number 6:22-27; Galatians 4:4-7; Luke 2:16-21 

SCRIPTURE  R EADINGS  



DECEMBER 25, 2016 

FROM FR. FRAN  

Christ Has Come! 

As we gather once more to 

celebrate the birth of Christ, 

we come as a pilgrim people, 

longing to see the star, to 

hear the angels’ song and to 

follow the shepherds in 

search of the place where 

Christ dwells.  The entire 

journey of our lives together leads us to the revelation that 

Christ is always here with us, desiring to give us love, 

peace and fulfillment.  We need not look any further for 

him than this place and this time. 

Christ comes to us in the Word of God spoken to us in 

the scriptures proclaimed at mass.  These stories, thousands 

of years old, have a truth contained within that spans 

cultures, centuries, countries and politics.  Listen closely 

and understand how Christ wants to be born in our hearing. 

Christ comes to us in the bread and wine which become 

his body and blood.  This mystery, so unfathomable, is at 

the core of who we are as Catholic Christians.  No longer to 

be found sleeping in a manger or preaching on the shores of 

Galilee or forsaken on the cross, Christ is here as food for 

our journey.  Feast at this banquet and understand how 

Christ wants us to become his body and blood for others. 

Christ also comes to us at the breakfast table, in the 

hospital room, at school, at work, maybe even in traffic and 

in the checkout lines at the mall.  Christ comes to us in the 

most ordinary parts of our day.  No need for a star to point 

the way to him.  He invites his welcome, his love, his 

forgiveness and his embrace to be a part of who we are 

every moment of every day.  Live joyously and understand 

how Christ wants us to be bearers of his good news in our 

weary world! 

May the blessings of this season remain with you 

throughout the year.  May we all grow in wisdom and grace 

as true disciples of our Lord. 

Christmas Collection and Gifts to St. Matthias  

 As has been tradition for many years, the collection 

on Christmas is for the sick and retired priests of the 

Archdiocese of Boston.  Your generosity will go 

towards the continued care and wellbeing of many 

faithful men who have given a lifetime of service to 

our parishes.  Thank you for your generosity. 

     While all money collected at the Christmas Masses 

goes to the work of the Archdiocese, folks often want 

to give an end of the year gift to the parish.   

 If you would like to give a Christmas donation 

specifically to St. Matthias Parish, may I suggest 

clearly marking your gift and either mailing it to us, or 

dropping it in the collection basket at any mass during 

the Christmas season, other than that of Christmas 

Day.  Again, thanks for your generosity. 

Parish Survey 

 As noted elsewhere in this bulletin we have a parish 

survey that we are initiating today.  This is your 

chance to let the leadership of the parish know how we 

are doing regarding our ministries, liturgies, Faith 

Formation and outreach.  I encourage every parishioner 

to take some time to fill out this survey and return it to 

the parish via collection basket, mail, or visit to the 

office.  I’d like to thank members of our Parish 

Pastoral Council who have put much time and thought 

into developing this project. 

‘Tis A Season 

 The Christmas Season  continues next weekend 

with the feast of Mary the Mother of God and 

concludes on the following Sunday with the Feast of 

the Epiphany.  Join us for these gatherings and our 

annual Epiphany breakfast on Sunday, January 8, after 

the 10 AM Mass. 

 

 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTIN  
 

CLERGY RETIREMENT FUND  
 

      Merry Christmas from all the priests of the 

Archdiocese of Boston. The Christmas Collection supports 

the retirement, medical and financial needs of priests of the 

Archdiocese of Boston.  These priests have given their 

lives to faithfully serve Christ, the Church,  and you.  

Please be generous to this important collection.  For more 

information, please visit www.clergyfunds.org. 

Weekly Offertory Goal:                         $4,000.00 
 

 

Total Collection of December 17, 18  $4,188.00* 

     Of that amount ParishPay donations were  $ 918.00     
       

Parishioners celebrating Mass December 17, 18……...301 
 

*This represents an increase of $188.00 above the Weekly 

Offertory goal.   Thank you.  
 

 

Special Collections for December    
 

December 24, 25  — Clergy Health and Retirement Trust  

 

PARISH  FINANCIAL  STEWARDSHIP  



 CHRISTMAS  

   FAITH FORMATION   
  

     May the spirit of  Christmas touch the hearts of all our 

Faith Formation families and of the St. Matthias Parish 

Community, which we are so blessed to be a part of.  
 

      

 

 

   Faith Formation gatherings will 

resume Sunday 

 January 22, 2017. 
 

  

ST . V INCENT  D EPAUL  JANUARY  M EETINGS 
 

 

     The St. Matthias conference of St. Vincent de Paul has 

had 2 organizational meetings and there are 2 dozen 

parishioners who have shown an interest in being part of it. 

In the month of January there will be 2 meetings.  At these 

meetings we plan to elect a president and start formalizing 

our procedures and protocols. 

   Immaculate Conception volunteered to help train us and 

shared their procedures and resource guide with us. People 

are still needed for home visits, help with fundraising and are 

in need of an IT person to help with a website and 

developing forms for our use. 

  If you are interested in being part of the conference and 

would like more information, please contact the parish office  

The more people we have involved the easier it will be to 

help those who need our assistance. 

 

 ST .  M ATTHIAS  PARISH  SURVEY     
 

   In an effort to determine the direction of our parish 

community and to reach out to our members in ways that are 

best suited for the needs of all, the parish is conducting a 

brief survey.  This is your chance to let us know how we are 

doing in the many areas of parish life.   

 Survey forms may be found in this week’s bulletin, on 

line www.stmatthiasparish.com/parish-survey as well as 

copies at the entrances to the church.   

     Please take a moment to complete the survey.  You may 

drop the form into the collection baskets, mail it to the parish 

office or stop by during office hours and say hello to the 

parish team.    

 Thank you in advance for helping the parish serve you 

and your neighbors in the best way possible.    

GRAND  A NNUAL  COLLECTION    
 

 

   GOAL:    $80,000.00 

  

Total Pledged:                                  $48,085.00 

Total Received:           $42,995.00 

Total Number to Reach Goal:                $31,915.00 

Number of Families Pledged:                      87 
 
 

  ParishPay Grand Annual Donations 
 

     If you would like to make your Grand Annual donation 

via ParishPay you will find a tab at the top of the donation 

screen entitled “Campaign/Appeal”.  When you click on the 

tab there are options:  a lump sum payment, 3 payments and 

8 monthly payments.  Please note that the Grand Annual 

campaign does not appear under the tab “Collections”.  If 

you have any questions about ParishPay please contact the 

parish office. 



EPIPHANY  B REAKFAST  
      Sunday, January 8 at 11:00 a.m. 

      

     You are invited to join the St. Matthias Parish 

community on Sunday, January 8, 2017 at 11 a.m. for an 

Epiphany Breakfast.  This gathering offers many of your 

breakfast favorites, such as French toast bake, quiches, 

freshly baked muffins, eggs, sliced ham and other select 

goodies.  Come enjoy a delicious meal and friendship with 

your fellow parishioners.   

     Help with the coordination is needed so if you are 

interested in helping or would like to share your favorite 

dish, please call the parish office at 508-460-9255.   

     Monetary Donations for this event will be collected to 

support the Our Father's Table ministry.  Everyone is 

welcome and we look forward to seeing you there! 
  

CHRISTMAS  ENVIRONMENT   
 

   One of the many delights of the Christmas 

season is the beautiful decorations.  You are invited to help 

make this possible with a contribution towards the 

Christmas Environment.  You will find special envelopes at 

the back of the church over the next few weeks.  Please 

place your donation and the names of those you wish to 

memorialize in the envelopes.  You may place the envelope 

in the weekly collection basket or return it to the parish 

office.  If you choose to donate via ParishPay please be sure 

to send the memorial information to the parish office.  

Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

P r a y  f o r  t h e  H e a l i n g   

o f  t h e  s i c k  
 

 Please Pray For... 
 

Richard Abraham, Boyle Family, Nancy Bradford, Laurie 

Burt, Deacon Paul Coletti, Peggy Cronin, Delia Cruz, 

Connie Cyr, Del Cyr, Clara Mae Dickerson, John Gifford, Joe 

Gillis, Russ Hokanson, Emma Johnson, Kathryn Keeler, 

Emma Larrivee, Kay McNeill, Holly McIntyre, Roger 

Melenson, Theresa Perry, Deacon Doug Peltak, Jean Peltak, 

Andy Rivers, Benjamin Smith, Edward Suzano, Ray Thomas, 

Trunfio Family, Ann Vigeant and Amy Noel Wyman.  
     

     To add someone to this prayer list, please call the Parish 

office at 508-460-9255 or email admin@stmattpar.org.  


